
Consider the award of
RFQ 2425-115 Civil Engineering Services 

1. Background:  
An RFQ was issued by Southwest ISD for Civil Engineering Services on an as needed 
basis for a three (3) year period with an optional two (2) year extension.   

2. Process: 
The District received four (4) proposals on February 4, 2025, and the proposals were 
evaluated based on the published selection criteria included in the RFQ.  All of the firms 
met the required criteria and the District’s evaluation.

3. Fiscal Impact:  
Professional fees will depend on how frequently the services are used. 

4. Recommendation:  
It is recommended the Board approve the following qualified engineering firms for civil 
engineering services on an as needed basis for a three (3) year period with an optional 
two (2) year extension to:

• CDS Muery
• KCI Technologies Inc.
• Pape-Dawson Engineers
• MTR Engineers, LLC

5. Fiscal Impact:  
Professional fees will depend on how frequently the services are used. 

6. Required: 
Board action


